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Our Legion Family 

	COMMANDER 
David (Chip) Manson 
C 678.997.4714 
 
VICE CDR AT LARGE 
Karen Welander 
C 320.368.0760 
 
MEMBERSHIP DIR 
Dean Knutson 
C 320.766.0502 
 
VICE CDR – AREA A 
David Berry 
C 320.460.0493 
 
VICE CDR – AREA B 
Donald Brehmer 
C 320.304.1884 
 
VICE CDR – AREA C 
Rueben Nathe 
C 320.593.8654 
 
VICE CDR – AREA D 
Harley Wahl 
507-763-3149 
 
ADJUTANT 
Carol Jackson 
C 320.979.4016 
 
FINANCE OFFICER 
Cal VanHorn 
C 320-389-3495  
 
CHAPLAIN 
David Ecker 
C 605.237.4736 
 
SGT AT ARMS 
Garylee Davenport 
C 320.224.8195 
 
HISTORIAN 
Jan Ekert 
C 320.339.9927 
 
JUDGE ADVOCATE 
Richard Wog 
320.905.3028 
 
	FROM THE DISTRICT COMMANDER 
 
The Granite Falls “Open Meeting” held November 20th was well attended.  Linda Dvorak, MN Training Cadre member, was there and helped posts with problems they were facing in MyLegion.org.  Many attendees picked up information to take back to their posts (and took a lot of notes about Legion events & programs).  These workshops/meetings are designed to update posts on legion programs, learning a little about legion customs, finding out why we’re asked to do the things supporting our programs. 
 
Being halfway through 2021-2022 year, post officers, adjutants, membership directors, etc. are moving posts through the calendar of events.  There are, however, a few surprises you were not expecting or changes being made to post priorities.  Just maybe, the more you learn the more questions you have. 
Your district and the MN Legion training cadre understand the frustrations you may be experiencing.  In an effort to help you, District 7 has scheduled what we call “Open Meetings” – your chance to ask questions on any subjects, learn about what other posts are doing, traditional legion programs, frustrations with MyLegion.org, etc., etc. 
Come on down and join us – see if you can stump us!  And if you do, we’ll do everything we can to find or get (correct?   ) answers. Upcoming Meetings scheduled: 
· Jan 15, 10am – Willmar Legion 
· Jan 22, 10am – Litchfield Legion 
· Jan 29, 9am – District Mid-winter at Willmar Legion (goal of all mid-winters is program training) 
· Feb 12, 10am – tentatively scheduled for Marshall Community Center 
· Feb 19, 10 am – tentatively scheduled for Fairfax Community Center 
· We will add new locations if we have any posts willing to host a session 
 
Give me a call – let’s talk!   Chip 
 
	 
 
MID-WINTER CONFERENCE NEWS 
 
When:  January 29, 2022 
Time:  Registration 8 am – 9 am. Joint Family session starts at 9 am.  Coffee and rolls provided. 
Where:  Willmar Post 167 
Cost:  $17 per person.  This price includes coffee, snacks, lunch of scalloped potatoes with ham, veg & dinner roll. 
 
Morning session: 9 – 11:30 (Joint Family Session) 
District Fall Conference Skit:  12:30 
Afternoon sessions: 1 pm (Legion, Auxiliary, and SAL hold separate programs/training sessions) 
 
 
GIRLS FASTPITCH SOFTBALL 
 
The Minnesota American Legion has approved the Legion Baseball program to be used as an example to build their new Girl’s Fastpitch Softball program.  They have tentatively scheduled their first Department tournament for July 30 and 31 in Alexandria, MN. 
 
SAD NEWS 
Area A Vice Commander Dave Berry passed away 
December 30th.  Visitation is Mon, Jan 3rd, 4-7pm at 
Evansville Funeral Home. His funeral is Tuesday, 2pm, Jan 
4, 2022 at the Evansville Calvary Covenant Church, 
(visitation 1 hr before).  Thank you Dave for your work and service to District 7, Post 188 and the American Legion! 
 



	 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
	 
 
MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
Greetings and Congratulations to the Seventh District!!!  Because of all your hard work, the Seventh District moved into FIRST PLACE in Membership as of the Pearl Harbor Rally that was held on December 4.  We have remained in first place since but are closely followed by less than a percentage point by District 6.  Thank you for all your hard work.   
Congratulations to Echo Post #204 and Starbuck Post #325 for being the first two posts to obtain 100% of their goal!  As of December 12, there are sixteen posts in the 90% range.  They are Area A: Browns Valley, Villard, Lowry, Herman, Millerville.  Area B: Appleton, Marietta, Beardsley, Bellingham.  Area C:  Renville, Fairfax, Sacred Heart.  Area D:  Tracy, Balaton, Garvin, Russell.  
Some of these posts need only 1 – 3 members to reach goal. 
I believe we can achieve our goal within the District but it takes all of us working together to get the job done.  As the Commander’s slogan says: “RENEW 22”.  Let’s renew our current members and renew our enthusiasm for the American Legion. 
 
Dean Knutson, District 7 Membership Director 
   
MYLEGION.ORG 
The implementation of the new MyLegion.org is still experiencing glitches but they ARE moving forward and getting better. Continued patience will help us get through the process.   
 
Using the new Post and District 2022 Officer reports, each Commander and Adjutant will be given primary access to MyLegion.org.  It will be up to these two to give permission to other district or post personnel. 
 
If you have not yet registered in the new MyLegion.org site, you will not be able to obtain any of the reports, labels and other available information. Please go into www.legion.org, click on MyLegion.org (to make sure you are at the correct log in site), click on Register and follow the instructions.  
  
Your personal email address shown in your legion record is your USERID, you will input your own, desired PASSWORD.   
 
See Commander’s comments for scheduled “Open Meetings”.  This would be an ideal time to ask your remaining MyLegion questions. 
 
 
	 
CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Here we are coming to the end of another year, yet is also the beginning as we know the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ is nearly here.  The true meaning of Christmas, the birth of the Christ child.  We should all remember that is the meaning of Christmas not the decorating, presents and for the children let’s not forget Christmas vacation.  As we take the time to reflect on what is really important this Christmas season, we must also remember all of the troops that will not be able to be home with family and friends.  If you know someone that is in the service and not able to be home, how about putting together a “care package” for them and send it off.  Little things like that mean a lot when you are thousands of miles from home in a strange land.  
Merry Christmas to all and God bless. 
Dave Ecker, 7th District Chaplain 
 
BOYS AND GIRLS STATE 
It’s not too early to contact schools and let your own members know about the opportunity.  For additional information:  
GIRLS – Bethel College, St Paul. June 12 – 18 
Auxiliary  www.mnala.org/girls-state-week 
BOYS – St Johns University, Collegeville.  June 12 – 18 www.legion.org/programs\BoysState 
 
Donald Brehmer, Boys State Chairman 
Phone: 320-843-3361 Email:  dcbrehmer@hotmail.com 
 
 
ADDITIONAL BOYS STATE INFORMATION 
The Department sends out announcement late January 
Cost is $310 per participant 
Only young men between their Junior & Senior year can attend.  Posts with no attendees can donate for young men from posts who have multiple selections. 
 



	
	 
LEGIONVILLE REPORT 
During the October 16, 2021 meeting, many items were discussed. Finance committee recommended an increase of camper fees from $325 to $400 per camper. It is felt that this is still a very reasonable price and still lower than surrounding camps. This also helps Legionville to maintain equipment. We all know the inflation bug has risen and has affected costs at Legionville. A much needed swimming dock has been purchased, as the old dock has become too costly to repair. There are other camp infrastructure equipment that needs replacement or extensive repair. 
A water heater was replaced in cabin 5 at the cost of $5100 (this is a gas water heater and it will be able to generate hot water fast enough so no one has to take a cold shower) Replacement electric water heaters of the size we presently have are not made anymore. Therefore we had gas lines installed to the cabins, so when an electric water heater dies we can have everything ready for the new gas water heater. 
Other equipment will be repaired as funds can be accessed. We have to remember that Legionville has been around for quite a while and any time we make an improvement, means upgrading to present-day codes, not the original codes. 
We are checking on new software for registration. Our old system is paperwork heavy and antiquated. The new system should be more streamlined.   We are in the discussion stage with this now and will know more later. 
Out of 352 campers last season, District 7 sent 15 boys and 18 girls. I know COVID played some part in the lower numbers, but let's bring this program to the next level. The registration forms can be found on the Minnesota American Legion website under Legionville. If you have questions, you can reach me at 320-288-6610.  Remember Children and Youth are one of our four pillars. 
Future Dates 
May Work “n” Play – 3rd weekend in May (Friday, Saturday, Sunday) 
SAL Detachment Convention – July 1 - 3 
Auxiliary Junior Fun Weekend – August 5 - 7 
Camp-O-Ree – September 7 - 10 
MNALR Romp – September 15 - 18 
SAL Disabled Veteran Deer Hunt – September 27 - Oct 1 
 
Victor Gades 
7th District Legionville Representative 
 
 
 
	 
 
 
 
FUNERAL FLAG PRESENTATION WORDS – A REMINDER 
 
Effective April 17, 2012, the Department of Defense standardized the flag presentation verbiage for military funeral honors ceremonies. The following verbiage will be used when presenting the American flag during the funeral service: 
 
'On behalf of the President of the United 
States, (the United States Army; the United 
States Marine Corps; the United States 
Navy; or the United States Air Force), 
American Legion Post _____ and a grateful Nation, please accept this flag as a symbol of our appreciation for your loved one's honorable and faithful service.' 
 
The United States Coast Guard is invited to use the same verbiage.    
Bold item added by American Legion District 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



	
	2021 OUTSTANDING ENLISTED MILITARY MEMBERS 
· TSgt Jose Pelaez, St. Charles PD, 934th Reserve Security Police 
· CMS Joshua Goche, Lucan, MN, St Cloud Army NG Battalion 
· SRA Benjamin Swenson, On Deployment, 133rd Air Wing 
· SGT Marquisha Bane, Eagan, Metro Army Reserve Unit 
· CPL Adam Nelson, Columbus, Marine Reserve LEO Battalion 
· CPO Mary Strauss, Blaine, Metro Coast Guard Unit 
· HM2 Petty Officer Jacob Hayden, Moorhead, Fargo Navy Medical Command Funeral Honors Coordinator 
· MSG Scott Kowski, Sauk Centre, Moorhead 132 Infantry Battalion, NCOIC Budgets 
2022 Nomination packages should be started now.  They must be submitted by July 1st.  Contact District Historian Jan Ekert for the nomination package.  Will your local National Guard and Reserve Units nominate their “star” member? 
District #7 AMERICANISM Programs-- We need your help!!!   History:      Being an American Legion Post & member is still just as important to us in 2021 as it was in 1919 when WWI Veterans made Americanism one of its four pillars.  At the time the U.S. had a lot of immigrants.  When President Wilson decided to enter WWI April 1917 and declared a military draft of citizens, many immigrants objected and decided not to serve.  Refusing to serve disgusted Veterans who served during WWI.  Returning Veterans planned for the future and wanted citizens to develop a deeper knowledge and appreciation of the Constitution of the United States; accept the responsibilities, rights and privileges of 
American citizenship; and thus show with honor our U.S. symbol -the Flag of our country.   Legion Posts and its members need to demonstrate and practice what we believe in.   
Ways to Help—Especially in public events always show respect and honor our FLAG, assisting in promoting the many American Legion Americanism programs we have for High School students or any way you can show you believe and value your citizenship and those who fought for it.  Americanism Programs:  Boys & Girls State, Oratorical Contest, Legion Baseball\Softball Boys and & Girls, Veterans Day school program and others. 
Rueben Nathe, District 7 Americanism & Oratorical Contest 2022 Chairman 
	 
WILL YOUR POST SURVIVE?? 
Our district includes 75 Legion Posts, some with post homes but most meeting at hometown facilities like fire halls, community centers, etc. (only 14 having a bar/restaurant). Each Post has developed their own traditions and activities.  Our hope, however, is these traditions and/or activities support the American Legion’s Four Pillars. 
These Pillar activities often include hosting local blood drives, helping present Flag & Other Patriotic presentations in local schools, supporting other youth programs, helping veterans (especially deployed veterans and our aging veterans), honor guards, and volunteering for local community programs. 
Sadly, some posts are approaching what some call “Last Man Standing” status.  They no longer hold meetings, seek out new members, engage with other local veterans, participate in local events, etc.  and membership dwindles as they lose them to Post Everlasting. It’s never too late! Revitalization, and Buddy Check programs are available to help – but they only work if the post wants to turn things around.  Contact your district representatives if you’d like to talk about these programs. 
 
MINNESOTA DEPARTMENT LEGION COLLEGE is scheduled for April 2022. 
This is an excellent training program designed to help post 
& district personnel learn about the many legion programs.  
  
We highly recommend this course to you.  You must, however, have completed the on-line Basic Training course and include your Certificate with your application package.  Now is a great time to start the on-line basic training course.  Once started, just save when you leave the program and you’ll go back to that same place when you next want to work on your basic training certificate. You can find this course at www.legion.org/training 
 
 



	
	2022 ORATORICAL CONTEST 
The purpose of the American Legion’s National High School Oratorical Speech Contest is for students to develop a deeper knowledge and appreciation of citizenship. It is open to students in Grades 9 -12. The scholarship funds and learning experiences are also a great benefit to the students. 
2022 NATIONAL CONTEST – INDIANPOLIS, IN  April 1, 2, 3, 2022 
Awards:  1st Place: $25,000/2nd Place: $22,500/3rd Place: $20,000 
 
MN DEPARTMENT CONTEST -  February 26, 2022 
Hosted by Osseo & Anoka American Legions 
Awards:  1st Place: $1,500/2nd Place: $1,000 and More 
 
MN DISTRICT 7 CONTEST – February 6, 2022 – 1:00 p.m. 
Hosted by Willmar American Legion 
Awards:  1st Place: $700/2nd Place: $500/ 3rd Place: $250 and More  
 
Contact District 7 2022 Chairman Rueben Nathe if you have questions or need any additional information.  Phone:  320-593-8654.  Email: 
ruebenn@hutchtel.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	 
2021 ORATORICAL CONTEST WINNER 
Hazel Chvatal, a high school senior from Litchfield, was the District 7 AND the Minnesota State Champion.  Hazel’s winnings from local, District and State were $7,700.  COVID19 cancelled the National Contest but contributed $5,000 to Department winners.  
 
Last year we had only two District 7 contestants out of 75 Posts. There will be a new champion this year.  Give YOUR students a chance.  Suggest that Posts appoint an Americanism Chairperson and/or an Oratorical Contest Chairperson.  Include your Auxiliary, SAL or Riders.  Contact the local High School District to assist in any way by communicating with students.  Get your students the information.  INFORM YOUR OWN MEMBERS WHO MAY HAVE A STUDENT, GRANDCHILDREN, AND FRIENDS WITH 
STUDENTS.  Inform the District Chair by Jan 5th that your Post is seeking a contestant and help plan.  Contest applications remain open till Feb. Links for information and previous contestant videos can be found at District 7 Web Site – Oratorical: www.mnlegiondistrict7.org and Oratorical Contest|The American Legion.  
 
EAGLE SCOUT NOMINATION FORM 
The 2022 Eagle Scout of the Year nomination form is now available at the following web site: 
https://www.legion.org/sites/legion.org/files/legion/ publications/16ACY1021%20Eagle%20Scout%20 
Nomination%20Form.pdf  
 
Please print it out so that it is available for your Post.  The completed application must be received by the Boy Scout Chair (Chip Manson) no later than February 1, 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 



	
	THOUGHTS ABOUT WHAT’S AHEAD  
 
We keep hearing legion posts are losing touch with their communities.  I disagree, especially when I see some of the great work our posts are doing.  We do, however, see Posts that do not take credit for their work or publicize their activities with others. 
January 1st starts our season for special programs. This is our chance to take credit for the hard work posts have done, recognize people taking that extra step to support our communities, and show support of businesses that support (and hire) our fellow veterans.  Examples include: 
1. Start gathering info for your Consolidated Post Report. Due June 1st. Original to Department, copy to district adjutant. Adjutants can also submit CPR via MyLegion.org. 
2. Eagle Scout of the Year nominations to your district Boy Scout Chair by Feb. 1st. (Chip Manson) 
3. Oratorical Contest held. District contest held Feb 6; Dept contest Feb. 
26. (Rueben Nathe) 
4. Start gathering data for Children & Youth report – due to District C&Y Chair by March 31 (Karen Welander) 
5. Post Service Officer Report documenting activities April 1st thru Mar 
31st.  Have an Honor Guard? Then you have info to report. Submit to District Rehab Chair by May 15th (Garylee Davenport) 
6. Law Enforcement & Fire Fighter nominations submitted to District Law & Order Chair late-Mar/early-April (Carl Wilson) 
7. Community Service report submitted to district C&Y Chair by May 31st. (Karen Welander) 
8. Outstanding Enlisted Military member package due by July 1st (work w/NG & Reserve units; start early - process can be lengthy!) (Jan Ekert) 
9. Employer of the Year (of veterans) due at Department in September & to National by January 15th 
10. Find and select your Boys &/or Girls State representative (Donald Brehmer) 
11. Work with local schools to identify young people for Legionville Safety camp (not just for school patrol members). (Vic Gades) 
Above all else – share your success stories with your local media, your District and your Department! Need help?  Contact your district committee chair and/or officer near you! 
 
 
 
	 
 
DISTRICT 7 BY-LAWS UPDATE 
The following proposed change to district by-laws will be presented, discussed, and (hopefully) approved at the mid-winter 
 
8. District’s Post 1998 At Large Post (Added per DEC mtg Sep 25, 2021 – will be reviewed again at June 2022 district convention) 
 
a. The former Appleton Prairie Post 1998, a formerly charter post, is reorganized as District 7’s official At Large Post 1998 and will include legion members that do not wish to be official members of an established post but rather a member of an At Large post. 
 
b. Officers of Post 1998 will be District 
Commander, District Adjutant, and District Membership Director – serving as the post’s administrative 
Commander, Adjutant & Membership Director respectively. 
 
c. Post 1998 officers, when required to maintain a separate bank account for the processing of their At Large memberships, will have authority to establish bank account(s), manage, utilize, and audit any funds associated with Post 1998 funds. This bank account can be renamed and used as the District 7 account without additional action by the District Executive Board. 
 

	
	DISTRICT 7 AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS 
Greetings.  For those motorcycle enthusiasts, I’m sure you are missing the warmer weather.  I have been spending a lot of time, with other Chapters throughout our District and State.  There are two major state rides already being planned.  The first one the donations collected going to the new Veterans Emergency Relief Fund (American Legion Foundation – Fund 85).  Veteran needing emergency assistance (heater/water heater goes out, car in need of repair and many others) they would get the application from their Post. Post would then send to the Department office, and you would have the assistance in days after approval.  There is $5000 lifetime maximum, but you can apply for multiple times until that is met.  The second ride will be the annual American Legion Legacy Scholarship Run (American Legion Foundation – Fund 84), Minnesota has donated to this for 12 years, with donations over 1.2 million dollars. This scholarship is for those children that have lost a parent, or their parent is 50% or more disabled since September 11, 2001.  Since inception 433 Scholarship awarded nationwide totaling $4,056,793 through 2019. There have been a handful of scholarships that have been awarded to Minnesota Children of these veterans.  We as American Legion Family members need assistance in identifying the children that are eligible for this scholarship and are unaware it is available to them. The window for applications is January 1 through April 15. This year the run will mimic the very first run Minnesota participated in. It will be held the last week in August with some of the riders ending the week at the National Convention in Milwaukee. Although we have taken a short hiatus during the winter months, we are always looking for new riders.  Contact information Garylee Davenport (gary64davenport@gmail.com) 
Garylee Davenport, ALR Director 7th District 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	


	 


 

	Candidate for Department of Minnesota Commander 2022-2023 
JENNIFER HAVLICK FOR  
DEPARMENT OF MINNESOTA COMMANDER 
2022-2023 
Department Commander Plan for 2022-2023 
I believe that the heart and soul of the American Legion lies in its extraordinary programs operated by its members.  
 Thousands of members across Minnesota and the nation put thousands of hours into programs that support veterans, their families, and the communities they live in.   
For us to continue the outstanding services our programs we provide I will be focusing on ensuring these programs and their committees have the resources, funding and training they need to be successful.   Department program and committee chairmen will be encouraged to work with their committee members using the latest technology to ensure effective and frequent communication with both department headquarters staff and district chairmen.   
They will also be asked to work with the strategic planning committee and media and communication committee on developing a road map for how their program and committee will move into the future.  Our Department membership team, comprised of the Department Membership Director and our five Department Vice commanders will work with district and post membership directors to ensure we are reaching out to posts and their members and asking what we can do better to get them involved.   
They will also be working with posts and districts to engage veterans in their communities who aren’t members of the American Legion yet, find out what they need to join our great organization and get involved in one of our outstanding programs.  
The only way to maintain our dedicated group of volunteers and to encourage others to join us is to assure them that all their hard work, through our programs, is benefiting them and battle buddies and the communities across Minnesota and the nation.  
I ask you to join me in our mission to ensure that this great organization continues moving forward into the next 100 years serving veterans their families and our communities.   
	Thank you and I hope to see you as I travel across the state of Minnesota talking to you about your vision for The American Legion Department of Minnesota moving forward.   
Jennifer L. Havlick  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Candidate for Department of Minnesota Commander 2022-2023 
GARYLEE DAVENPORT 
DEPARTMENT OF MINNESOTA COMMANDER 
2022-2023 
Post #545 & 7th District endorsed Garylee Davenport for Department commander 
Henderson-Lewis Post #545, Spicer and the 7th District endorse Garylee Davenport for Commander for the 2022 – 2023 year. 
Serving in the Army National Guard 1983-1995, then active Army 1985-1988, with most of the time serving 11B (infantry).  Serving in Georgia, Egypt & Germany leaving as a disabled veteran.  
As a PUFL of the Spicer Post, he has served as Commander, Adjutant, 2nd Vice 
Commander, Sergeant-at-Arms, Executive Committee, Honor Guard and ALR 
Director. Serving with the 7th District as Commander, Vice Commander at Large, Membership Director, Area C Vice Commander, Chaplin, Sergeant-atArms, ALR Director & VA&R committee. 
Garylee has been active with Department as LIT committee, Sergeant-atArms, Assistant Director ALR, & served on DEC for 2 years. He is a PUFL member of the Sons of The American Legion. 
He works for Factory Motor Parts going on 20 years.  After 27 years, he retired from Atwater Fire Department in October 2020.  Twenty-one of those as an EMT for the Ambulance Service.  Garylee is proud to belong to DAV, 40 & 8, Eagles, Elks, Willmar Rifle and Pistol Club, Two Harbors Gun Club and Belgrade Sportsman’s Club. 
Garylee has been a member of The American Legion for 19 years, 15 of those continuous.  In May of 2020 he married Zandra at Legionville, a place dear to them both.  Now having 3 stepchildren and 6 grandchildren all belonging to The American Legion Family.  He enjoys gardening, trap shooting, practical shooting, fishing, hunting, and riding one of his motorcycles. He is the one you call if you need assistance with just about anything. 
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